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Dear Friends 
 
 I’m not a political animal and don’t get that excited by politics as a rule, but 

even I’m conscious that we have a local elections looming on Thursday 6th 

May. There are times when I despair of knowing who to support, as they all 

seem to stand for many of the same things and it’s so hard to tell them apart. 

Someone has gone as far as to say, ‘Capitalism is man’s exploitation of man, 

whereas socialism is the exact opposite.’ 

However, one thing I do know is that we are very fortunate to live in a country 

that practices representative democracy, with elections we can trust, and on 

the basis of one-person, one-vote. My reason for this rests on two beliefs that 

Christians hold: 

The first is the awareness that government of the people, by the people, for the 

people, in an open community system that in principle allows anyone to qualify 

for office, best expresses in political terms our God-given dignity and the worth 

of each individual. 

The second is the perception that power must be limited. In this fallen world, 

as Lord Acton put it, all power corrupts and absolute power corrupts 

absolutely. Thus, the separation of powers and the building of checks and 

balances into executive structures will limit the danger of corruption, even if 

such procedures for restraint will never eliminate them entirely. 

These two Christian insights mesh with the worldly wisdom that sees that the 

more citizens can feel they have shared in making the decisions that now 

shape their lives, the more resolutely they will adhere to them.  

Here at St Laurence we will soon be holding our annual elections of those who 

help me to lead the church – both new Churchwardens and a new Parochial 

Church Council. My thanks to all those who have served the church family 

these last challenging months and particularly to those who have taken on a 

responsibility of some sort for the year ahead. I am most grateful to them all, 

and especially to our Churchwardens, Pete Day (in-coming), Stuart Gibson 

(out-going) and Roger Mitty (continuing).  

 

With all good wishes 

Phil Parker – Rector  
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ST LAURENCE, 

Appleton with 

Besselsleigh Annual 

Parochial Church 

Meeting (APCM) 

2021 

Our APCM will be held on Sunday 16th May 

10.30 am in church. 

It is a legal requirement to present the Annual 

Report and hold a vote for the election of Lay 

members to the Parochial Church Council 

(PCC). The 2020 Annual Report will be 

available to download from the website 

from 1st May 2021  

 www.stlaurenceappleton.org  

or email the PCC Secretary, Carol Dodimead  

pccsecretary@stlaurencechurch.org  

for a copy. 

The APCM is a meeting for all those on the 

Electoral Roll and anyone resident in the 

Parish. 

Please do come and join us. 

  

Church Flowers 

Coordinator 

We are urgently seeking someone who would 

be prepared to take over the coordination of 

the volunteers who organise the flowers in 

church on special days from Ann Ford who 

has brilliantly fulfilled the role over many years. 

If you are interested in finding out more, in any 

capacity, please call Roger Mitty on 01865 

863794. 

Youth Club – keep it 

running….. 

OX13 – Appleton’s Youth Club has been 

running for 17 years. The young people we saw 

in those early years are now grown up with kids 

of their own - It’s definitely time for us to pass 

on the reins. 

Post-pandemic, we hope to re-start in 

September, but only if we can recruit some new 

(possibly younger) volunteers. Otherwise Youth 

Club will fold. 

OX13 meets for an hour and a half every other 

week in term time. It’s not a huge commitment 

and there’s very little paperwork involved. The 

club is affiliated to Oxfordshire Youth who 

provide great back up and assistance. You 

don’t need to have any youth work experience, 

or have teenage children – just plenty of 

enthusiasm, and ideas for fun activities. And 

some current volunteers will remain on hand to 

help out on club nights and support the 

transition. 

Over the years Youth Club has played a huge 

part within the community, giving our young 

people their first taste of teenage socialising, 

integrating them into village life, and bringing 

the generations together. It needs to continue. 

It needs your help. 

If you would like to find out more without 

obligation, please call Alison on 01865 861591 

or Sue on 07584 038832 
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Gardening 
Club 

 

We had an interesting talk by Katherine Crouch 
on Plants which should be Better Known. 
Katherine started her talk by describing the 
changes over the years to the way we acquire 
plants – starting from nurseries and neighbours 
through to the garden centres of today, 
growing mainly from seed or cuttings, bare 
rooted shrubs to mostly potted up plants. If we 
go today to independent nurseries we can 
often find interesting plants as well as unusual 
varieties of well-known common plants. 
Katherine talked about the different ways we 
can grow plants, for instance, against a dark or 
evergreen hedge to highlight pale foliage, or 
growing dwarf alpine plants in troughs or pots 
so that they can be sited anywhere in the 
garden to be viewed at best advantage. 
 
Plant Sale   
We will be holding our Plant Sale on Saturday 
22nd May from 10am - 12 noon in the Village 
Hall car park. Please could you bring your own 
bags to take your plants home. We welcome 
any plants for the sale – if you would like to 
bring them along on the day we will be at the 
car park from 9 am. If you would like us to 
collect any plants from you either in advance or 
on the day please email 
aegardeningclub@gmail.com . We will be 
following any Covid Government guidelines at 
the time. Let’s hope we have a sunny day! 
 
Art and Handicraft classes for this year’s 
Village Show will be: 
-A picture in any medium depicting a gardening 
related subject, maximum size 21cm x 30cm 
(approx. A4). 
-An item made from yarns or textiles (for 
example, something knitted or sewn) 
-An animal made from using recycled 
materials, to fit a table space no larger than 

Appleton Village Hall 
Suitable for meetings, parties, dances and 

wedding receptions. Enquiries  
Juliet Carter 

appletonvillagehallbookings@gmail.com 
 

45cm x 30cm 
-A piece of jewellery 
-A Christmas decoration 
Classes are open to all ages, full details are in 
the free Show Schedule now in the Appleton 
Community Shop or by email from Monica 
Price (mtpboxtree@gmail.com. So, get out your 
glue, paints, needles and glitter, its time to be 
creative and have some fun. 
 
If you are planning to enter the ‘biggest crop of 
potatoes grown from a single tuber in a bucket’ 
class you can use any standard 14 litre (no 
larger) bucket purchased from a DIY store, or 
you can purchase a bucket with pre-drilled 
drainage holes from Monica Price at 12 Park 
Lane price £1 each. Please put money in 
envelope provided and post through front door. 
 
As our next meeting is the AGM, it will be for 
members only and will be followed by a talk by 
Nigel Fisher on Wytham Woods – past, present 
and future. Nigel has been Conservator of 
Wytham Woods since 2000. The Woods are 
owned and maintained by Oxford University 
and are a Site of Special Scientific Interest. 
They are one of the most researched areas of 
woodland in the world. The meeting will be held 
on Wednesday, 12th May at 7.30 pm on Zoom.  

 
Hon. Secretary 

Janet Hutton 
01865 865269 
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Appleton with Eaton 
History Club  

Our next meeting will be our Annual General 
Meeting on Thursday 8th May at 7.30pm on 
Zoom, and then we will get on with our usual 
informal discussion about local history topics. 
Everybody’s welcome, just email Helen Sted-
man (helen_stedman@yahoo.co.uk) for a 

Zoom invitation. 

This will be our last ‘indoor’ meeting of the year, 
but we have two summer treats lined up. We 
will be having a special member’s only tour of 
the AAARP summer archaeological excavations 
of the old medieval Besselsleigh Manor site on 
17th June in the evening, and on Thursday 1st 
July our summer evening history walk will be 

around Eaton, kindly guided by David Hine.  

If you are interested in exploring any aspect of 
our local history, why not join us, membership 
costs just £5 a year. For more information, con-
tact Roger Gilkes (awehg1@gmail.com or tel. 

01865 863640). 

Appleton Cricket 
Club 

 

Summer is here! Now is the time for you to 
dust off your gear in preparation for the new 

season of cricket. 

Appleton Cricket Club is renowned as a very 
inclusive club which welcomes newcomers of 

all abilities. 

Practice net sessions started off at the 
sportsfield in April. Our bowling machine can 

be used when our bowlers tire! 

For more information please contact one of 

the following:  

Wayne Geller (Sunday captain) on 
wayne.geller@btinternet.com 

Alex Gilkes     (Midweek captain) on 
alexgilkes@hotmail.com 

Roger Gilkes  (Chairman) on 

rhgilkes@gmail.com. 

Fixtures in May: 

Wednesday 5th May  v Far from the MCC, 

6.00  pm at home 

Sunday 9th   v Headington Quarry, 1.00 pm at 

home 

Wednesday 12th  v Stanton Harcourt, 6.00 pm 

at home 

Sunday 16th  v Wheatley, 2.00 pm at home 

Wednesday 19th  v Oxford Pirates, 6 pm at 

home 

Sunday 23rd  v Iffley Village, 6 pm TBC 

Wednesday 26th  v St Clement’s Strollers, 6 

pm at home 

Sunday 30th  v Bladon CC, TBC away 

We would love to hear from you or see you at 

any of our matches. 

Appleton Baby and 
Toddler Group 

If you have or look after preschool children 
then we warmly welcome you to join our 
group, which from Friday 23 April will meet in 
Jubillee Park 9.30am-11.30am. There will be 
picnic blankets for crawlers/babies while the 
more active tots can run about, and we might 
even muster up some al fresco coffee! To join 
our mailing list 
email appletontots@gmail.com or find us on 

Facebook @appletontots   

mailto:wayne.geller@btinternet.com
mailto:alexgilkes@hotmail.com
mailto:rhgilkes@gmail.com
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NEWS FROM 
Email: appletonshop@gmail.com  
Web: www.appletonshop.co.uk 
Tel:  01865 863191 

Opening hours: 
Shop 
Monday–Friday: 7am–6pm 
Saturday : 8am–1pm  
Sunday: 8am–12noon 
Post Office   
Monday & Thursday 
 9am–1pm 

www.appleton-eaton.org 
www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 

Shop Tel No: 01865 863191      

 

 2018/19 2019/20 2020/21 
May 22,428 24,532 30,553 
June 24,483 24,276 28,172 
July 27,343 28,976 28,988 
Aug 23,774 25,199 24,338 
Sept 21,849 23,131 22,704 
Oct 22,625 23,504 22,402 
Nov 22,583 22,107 22,995 
Dec 23,486 24,524 24,992 
Jan 20,000 20,700 22,924 
Feb 19,782 19,962 22,000 
Mar 22,305 27,669 24,876 
April 21,570 28,522 

MONTHLY TURNOVER 

High Sheriff’s Award 
for the valuable contribution to 
our community 
In the last days of March the Shop was thrilled 
to receive an unexpected visit from the 
outgoing High Sheriff, Mrs Amanda Ponsonby, 
who came to present them with a High Sheriff’s 
Award. 
These awards are made annually by the High 
Sheriff and are more usually awarded to 

individuals. 

However, during her shrieval and pandemic 
year (the High Sheriff’s year runs from April to 
March) Mrs Ponsonby felt that it would be 
much more appropriate to make the awards 
this year to groups or organisations across the 
county whose team efforts had made a very 
valuable contribution to their community during 

the pandemic. 

Appleton Community Shop was delighted to be 
recognised in this way and particularly pleased 
that the Award was and is for everyone – the 
whole team who have kept the shop open, well 
stocked and safe during the last year, 
supported by those who have buddied up with, 
cared for and looked after their friends and 

neighbours.  

Thank you everybody and congratulations! 

 

What’s new in the Shop for 

May? 

Lovely fresh locally grown flowers from Pippa’s 
Flower Patch will be in the shop every Friday 

for £9.75 per bunch. 

Shop and Post Office opening 
for May 2021 Public Holidays: 
Shop open:  
 Bank Holiday  
 Monday 3rd May    9 am – 11 am 
  Bank Holiday 
 Monday 31st May    9am –11 am 
No newspaper delivers on the Bank 
Holidays. Collection from the shop between 9-
11 
 Post Office:  
Closed on Bank Holidays Monday 3rd May 
and Monday 31st May 
Open Tuesday 4th May and Tuesday 1st 
June 9am-1 pm  
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Appleton Voluntary 
Transport Service 

 
The Appleton Voluntary Transport Service can 
now offer a very limited service.  It remains the 
case that our drivers are either over 70, and 
have to be aware of their consequent 
vulnerability,  or are in employment, but if 
anyone is unable to get to a medical 
appointment in any other way we will try to fix 
up a driver.   
Please phone the AVTS phone on 07503 
447884, and not the home numbers of 
drivers.  Leave a message if your call is not 
answered, and we will get back to you.  We 
need to have at least 48 hours’ notice of any 
appointment. 
For Oxford hospital appointments, the 63 bus 
service has resumed, and there is an excellent 
bus service from central Oxford to both the 
Churchill and the John Radcliffe.  We hope 
that patients will use public transport where at 
all possible. 
Please be aware that it may not be possible to 
arrange transport for patients who are not 
personally known to drivers.  

 

Take a look at the Community Shop home page 
on the village website at:  
 www.appleton-eaton.org 
 
And Follow us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/
appletoncommunityshop 
Shop Tel No: 01865 863191   

Treat yourself or buy a bunch for someone 

special. 

 

Artisan Goats Cheese 

 From ‘The Little Village Dairy’, plus our full 
range of local cheeses, ideal for gatherings 

outside, following the current rule of six. 

Add to this our fresh bread rolls from Cornfields 
Bakery, salad vegetables, olives and a bottle of 

wine for a delicious picnic.  

 

Locally produced Apple Juice 
and Cider 

We also have a new supplier – ‘Oxford 
Farmhouse’ apple juice and still cider, who 
work with ‘Farm Ability’ –a charity supporting 
adults with learning disabilities or autism. They 
also work with ‘Edge Housing’ which supports 
the homeless in Oxfordshire, helping them get 

their lives back on track. 

You can find out more about them at 

www.oxfordfarmhouse.org 

 

Post Office Reminder 
Reminder from the Post Mistress don’t forget 
you can withdraw cash, deposit cash (with a 
debit card) and pay in cheques for the majority 
of UK banks.    
                                       
Opportunities to Help your 
Community Shop 

If you would like to know more about 
volunteering, please contact the shop (863191) 

or ask a member of staff. 

 Email us at: 

appletonshop@gmail.com 
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Calling all Miniature 
Garden Designers (and 
treasure hunt fans)!  
  
On Sunday 27th June, between 3-5pm, we 
are holding a fun village event showing 
miniature gardens around Appleton, with a 
treasure hunt clue to find in each one. There 
will be a village map to show where the 
miniature gardens can be seen. This event 
is free for anyone to enter and for all to visit 
and small prizes will be awarded for the 
following categories for the Best Garden 
Designs:  
A) 11 years and under.  B) 12-18 years old  
  C) Adults (Over 18s).   
  
The miniature gardens can be any size from a 
small dish or tray, up to a maximum of 1m x 
1m, for those who are feeling ambitious! The 
miniature gardens can be put on front lawns, 
garden walls or a table in a driveway.  To take 
part, all you need to do is email Alix Hodge  
c/o events@stlaurencechurchappleton.org or 
call 01865 861591 by 15th May with your 
name, age category and details of where your 
garden will be located. Do join us if you can! 

 

Appleton WI 
 
At last everything is looking more positive. 
 
We have decided to have another picnic in the 
cricket club. The arrangements will be like the 
last one. Bring your chair and something 
delicious to eat, and say a prayer for good 
weather. This will take place on Thursday, June 
24th at 2.30pm. 
 
Hopefully, our next proper meeting will be on 
Thursday, 15th July at 2.30pm in the Village 
Hall, when we will celebrate our 95th birthday 
with a special afternoon tea. 
 
Please remember that subs are due. Thanks to 
our excellent treasure we can keep the cost 
to a minimum. Please get your cheque for 
£22.40 made out to Appleton WI to Ann Biles 
as quickly as possible. 
It will be lovely to get together again. 
 

Elaine Flint 
01865 861838 

Citizens Advice needs volunteer advisers  
We can all face problems that are too stressful or complicated to sort out alone. 
In 2019 our 150 volunteers advised over 11,000 people. We helped three quarters resolve their 
debt, benefits, employment and housing problems.  
We now need more advisers to help us during and after the Covid-19 crisis. 
Our main offices are in Abingdon, Didcot, Henley and Thame. Since March 2020, 90 volunteers 
and staff have been advising the public from home on our Adviceline service. Recently we 
partially re-opened our offices, in part to train new advisers. 
What will you get out of it?  You will join a friendly team, meet new people, develop your skills 
and make a real difference to people’s lives.  
You’ll need to have good listening and interpersonal skills, a willingness to learn and be 
confident with computers. Full training will be provided. 
If you have eight hours a week to spare for the next two years or more and are looking for a 
satisfying and stimulating volunteer role in your local community, please contact us at: 
 www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale/volunteer/   

mailto:events@stlaurencechurchappleton.org
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Appleton with 
Eaton Tennis 
Club 

 
Back to the Courts! 
 
Tennis was able to restart on Monday 29 
March and we have already enjoyed a busy 
April on the courts. Members have been able 
to resume singles and doubles play, and all 
the Club organised sessions have re-started 
including adult and junior coaching, and the 
ever popular cardio tennis. 
 
We do operate as a COVID secure venue and 
full Rules and Guidance, provided by the LTA, 
are in place. Members cannot go to the courts 
unless they have booked a court, or booked 
into one of the organised Club sessions. Club 
sessions are currently limited to a maximum 
of 10 players. 
 
Unfortunately, because of the restrictions, we 
cannot offer Pay and Play sessions to Non-
Members. However, Members are allowed to 
bring along visitors for a small visitor fee. 
 
Junior Coaching 
Junior coaching resumed on Friday 23 April 
for a Summer Term Programme. Children of 
Non-Members may attend, although the child 
does then need to join as a Junior Member – 
but it is very good value; £9 for the year for 11 
years and under. 
 
Full details of the Programmes offered (by 
age group) are shown at: 
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/Coaching 
 
If you are interested please contact out Junior 
Coaching Coordinator - Rob Scriven - 
robert.scriven1@btinternet.com . Some 
places are still available and your child might 

be able to join at a pro-rata rate for the 
remainder of the programme. 

 
Join Us 
The new Membership season started on 1 Apr. 
Membership Fees for the 21/22 Season are 
offered at a rebated rate which can be enjoyed 
by new Members as well as renewing 
Members: 
Accompanying Adult  £23 
Adult    £49 
Family    £101  
Junior 11<   £9 
Junior12>   £18 
Student   £18 
If you would like to join this thriving club, 
please contact the club by email - 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com .  We 
offer individual adult, family and junior 
memberships.  
 
For more information and to contact the 

club: 

Email: 

appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com 

Website: https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/

AppletonwithEatonTennisClub 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/  

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/Coaching
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/Coaching
mailto:robert.scriven1@btinternet.com
mailto:appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
http://www.facebook.com/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/
http://www.facebook.com/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/
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The Comet Minibus is 
restarting 
We are delighted to report that the Comet 
minibus service to Abingdon restarted on 
Monday 12th April, as Government Covid 
restrictions start to ease.  The minibus will 
only be able to take a maximum of 6 (socially 
distanced) passengers.  As we need to notify 
OCC in advance of who will be travelling, do 
please make contact if you are interested in 
using the service.  The minibus also picks up 
passengers in Fyfield en-route. 
Face masks must be worn on the minibus. 
The minibus departs from Appleton at 
10.10am and then returns from Abingdon at 
1pm.   Just the right amount of time to do 
some shopping, and enjoy a coffee and a 
chat. 
If you are interested in using the minibus, 
please contact Mary Carey  
on 07812 354496 or Betty Griffiths on 01865 
863255 
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News from the Appleton with Eaton Parish 
Council 
Covid-19 

At the time of printing, England enters Step 2 in the easing out of lockdown.  The Parish 
Council asks that residents please continue to follow government guidelines.  Further 

information can be found at https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus.   

As the Parish Council receives information, we will communicate with residents via e-mail, 
noticeboards and the website.  If you wish to receive e-mails from the Parish Council please 
visit appleton-eaton.org and scroll to the very bottom of the home page to subscribe to the 

mailing list. 

If you need any assistance related to Covid-19, because for example you are isolating or 
shielding, please contact the clerk who can direct you to the appropriate Coronavirus Appleton 

Besselsleigh and Eaton Support Group (CABES) person. 

Parish Councillor Vacancy 

We hope you agree that Appleton and Eaton Parish is a happy, friendly and peaceful 

community - a lovely place to live. The area has a rich history spanning at least 1000 years.  

Behind the scenes many decisions need to be made to ensure that this continues to be the 
case - some of these are small and mundane, though none the less vital for that. In other 
respects, a small community like ours faces a myriad of challenges in order to retain these 

things we love, while also being able to adapt to the changing needs of all who live here.  

There is a vacancy on the Parish Council, and we need someone with a love of our community 
and the commitment and vision to be part of these decisions - some simple and some of 
greater significance that will ensure that Appleton and Eaton remain wonderful places to live for 

future generations.  

If you feel that you would like to be part of creating this present and this future for your 
community (whether you’ve lived here for many years or are relatively new), then please 
contact the clerk, Allison Leigh, either via e-mail at 
parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com or via phone on 01865 865 876. 

 
Parking in the Village 

We have had several reports of cars parked by the playground on Badswell Lane.  We ask that 
people not park in this area as it is not meant for parking as the signs done by the children 

state. 

 
The council would also like to ask residents please not to park on footpaths and also to ensure 

that tradespeople visiting their property, behave similarly.  

 
We very much thank you in advance for your cooperation on this matter to ensure people can 

enjoy safely walking in the village. 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
mailto:parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com
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Joint Local Plan 2041:  Call for Sites 

Supporting its new Local Plan process, Vale of White District Council held a ‘Call for sites’ 
consultation in April to May 2020. Please be aware the Call for Sites is purely a data gathering 
exercise. It allows landowners, agents, developers, community groups and others who are 
interested in having land considered for a range of different uses to submit site information to 
the council that they would like to be assessed. Sites submitted for consideration have been set 
out in a Call for Sites Register. The site register and maps are published for information and 
have no status in planning.  They can be found on the Vale of White Horse District Council’s 

website. 

The Call for Sites does not grant planning permission to any sites submitted or confirm 
that the sites are suitable for development. 

The sites submitted in the 2020 Call for Sites are one source of information that the council will 
use to consider which sites might be suitable for allocation through the Local Plan. Other 
potential sites and sources also need to be considered, including those sites submitted 
previously to the Local Plan 2031 Part 1 and Part 2. The document and appendices (which list 
the sites) can be found on the Vale of White Horse District Council’s website. The planning 
merits of the sites will be considered using the criteria and method consistent with relevant 
government guidance, the outcome of which will be published in a Housing and Economic Land 
Availability Assessment (HELAA). The HELAA is in preparation and will be published alongside 

future local plan consultations. 

Please note: the register has been published in April 2021 and is up to date as of this month. 

The council may periodically update the content of the register. 

If you have any questions on our Call for Sites, please contact the Planning Policy team 

via planning.policy@whitehorsedc.gov.uk or call 01235 422600. 

New Cherry Tree! 

The Parish Council wishes to thank Frosts at Millets Farm for donating a flowering cherry tree to 
the Village.  Appleton with Eaton Parish Council was one of 75 communities chosen to 
commemorate their 75th anniversary.  The tree has been planted on the grass verge by the 
stream at the entrance to Fettiplace.  Many thanks as well to the volunteers who helped to plant 

it. 

Appleton with Eaton Neighbourhood Plan 

The Consultation Phase of the Neighbourhood Plan has now concluded.  The Steering Group is 
working with the Vale of White Horse District Council as to next steps and will keep residents 

updated through the website, noticeboard and e-mail as we have updates. 

 
 

Allison Leigh, Parish Clerk 
01865 865 876 / parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com 
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EDITOR: David Staunton, Homeleigh 
House, Netherton Road, Appleton,  
Tel 862505 
Email:  editor.advertiser@gmail.com 
DISTRIBUTION COORDINATOR:  
Sophie Willis.  
Email:  willissophie@googlemail.com 
ACCOUNTS: Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell 
Lane, Appleton. Email: 
accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
 
NOTE: This newsletter is also available 
on the  Parish website. If you do not wish 
your item to be displayed online, please 
inform the Editor. All items are included in 
good faith, and the Appleton with Eaton 
Advertiser cannot take responsibility for 
any content. 

ADVERTISEMENTS See p.11 for costs and deadlines 

Freelance Hairdresser 
20 years experience. Contact Stella on 
01865 864687. mobile 07977 099975 
 

OXFORD WOOD RECYCLING 
A mystery no longer…. An Aladdin’s cave of 
reclaimed wood and UK hardwoods for 
construction and DIY 
And just down the road in Abingdon!  
Find us at 4, Suffolk Way OX14 5JX. Tel 
01235 861228. Website www.owr.org.uk     
Opening hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-4.30pm Sat 
9.00am-3.00pm. 
 

 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING  
unbeatable results & your 
carpets dry in approx. 1 hour !   Call Grimebusters 
01865 726983 
 

FARMOOR OSTEOPATH  
Do you suffer from lower back pain, sciatica, 
rheumatism, arthritis, sports injury or muscle 
tension? If so, consult your local osteopath - Sarah 
Ingram D.O., M.I.C.O., G.Os.C. registered with the 
General Osteopathic Council (Osteopath's Act 
1993), Tel. 01865 864053. 
www.oxfordshireosteopath.co.uk 
 

JAMES JOLLY 
Garden clearance, maintenance, hedge cutting, 
tree surgery, fencing and patio cleaning. 
Tel. 01865 390740 
 

LLOYD'S TREE SERVICES  
A friendly, professional service. Please feel free to 
contact me for advice or a no obligation quote. 
Email lloyd@lloydstreeservices.com or through 
www.lloydstreeservices.com or 07714  255209 
 
Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 
MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR - FYFIELD 
In pain or do you just require a general back 
check?  Chiropractic can help with back pain and 
sciatica, neck, shoulder and hip pain, headaches, 
migraines, sports injuries and rehabilitation and 
general well-being.   
13 Norwood Avenue, Southmoor OX135AD 
 07810 557639/tlay@espina.co.uk 
 
DAVIDSON-DECORATING 
Interior, exterior and wallpapering. 
References available.  
Siobhan 07765780672 
davidsondecorating@gmail.com 
 

APT HARD LANDSCAPING  
Paving: Fencing :Stone walling: 
Brickwork :Turfing:General garden 
maintenance  
Andy:07887778784 
email:andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 

Appleton website is now 
www.Appleton-eaton.org 

appletonandeaton@gmail.com  
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Advertiser 
Deadline for  June issue: 

12.30, 19th  May(19th of the month is the usual deadline) 

Notices for village organisations 
All printed copy to the shop or by email to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before the deadline. Please email if you can!  
No formal payment is required but we ask for a donation towards the running costs of the Advertiser: between £5-50 depending on the 
length and frequency of entries. Please try to restrict your item to half a page maximum. Liaise with David Staunton to agree an   
appropriate donation.  

Advertisements 
To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 

•Listing: 

30p per word of 3 letters or more and a  minimum of £3.00 per advert. 
Each telephone and email address is to count as a word 

•Display adverts: 

£25 for a quarter page 

Please indicate whether you want (1) a   display advert or (2) a listing. If you want a listing the charge is made per word so please either 
supply the text or say how many words. Note that payment is required in  advance, and for long-term adverts we would like 3 months in 
advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Appleton OX13 5JN 

Do you love to sing? Would 

you like to try something 

new this year? 

 

Harmony InSpires, the all-female a 

Cappella chorus based in Marcham, 

invites women of all ages and all levels 

of experience to join a FREE online 

'Love to Sing' course over three evenings on 2nd, 9th and 16th 

June.   

No need to read music as we provide teach tracks to help you 

learn as you sing along! 

For more details email lovetosing@harmonyinspires.org 

or visit  www.harmonyinspires.org  

mailto:accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:lovetosing@harmonyinspires.org
http://www.harmonyinspires.org/
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ST LAURENCE APPLETON WITH BESSELSLEIGH 
CHURCH SERVICES 

May 2021 

 
 
Sunday 2

nd
   8.00 am   Communion Service 

    10.00 am   All Age Service   
 
Tuesday 4

th
   7.45 for 8.00pm  Prayer Meeting via Zoom     

                   
Sunday 9

th
     9.00 am  Sunday Club via Zoom 

    10.00 am   All Age Service followed by a short communion 
      6.00 pm   Evensong  
 
Tuesday 11

th
  7.45 for 8.00pm The Bible Talks via Zoom    

        
Sunday 16

th   
9.00 am  Sunday Club via Zoom 

    10:00 am  All Age Service followed by APCM 

APCM   10.45 am  Annual Parochial Church Meeting 
                 
 

Tuesday 18
th

  7.45 for 8.00pm  Prayer Meeting via Zoom      
        
Sunday 23

rd   
9.00 am  Sunday Club via Zoom

 

    
10:00 am  All Age Service followed by a short communion 

     6.00 pm  Evensong  
 
Tuesday 25

th
  7.45 for 8.00pm The Bible Talks via Zoom    

 
Sunday 30

th   
9.00 am  Sunday Club via Zoom

 

    10:00 am  All Age Service followed by a short communion 
  

Who to Call: 
For enquiries about Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, Pastoral care, Holy Communion at home, Church 
buildings, please contact Rev’d Phil Parker, on 655867, or email him on 
rector@stlaurencechurchappleton.org 

Services will be held in the church building, or, if necessary, by Zoom or 
YouTube. Please consult our website www.stlaurenceappleton.org for up-to-
date information. 
 
To help us welcome as many people as possible, please use the service form 
to be found on our website www.stlaurenceappleton.org , and please follow 
the Covid government guidelines also to be found on our website. 
Church will be open each Sunday for private prayer. 
If you would like to join us via Zoom for Sunday Club or on Tuesdays for the 
Prayer meeting or ‘The Bible Talks’ email 
events@stlaurencechurchappleton.org   
and we will send you the link. 

mailto:enquiries@stlaurencechurchappleton.org
http://www.stlaurenceappleton.org
mailto:events@stlaurencechurchappleton.org

